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The Coppice Primary School Newsletter 

 

Head Teacher’s News 

 
    Sportsmanship  
 
This year, thanks to Mrs Rowles, Ms Carter, Mr Laight and Mr Edwards, 
Coppice sports teams have been taking part in many more competitive events 
than in previous years. We have travelled to Redditch, Bromsgrove, 
Kidderminster and as far as Stoke-on-Trent to take part in these events. We 
have taken part in regular competitions within our Partnership (we work 
closely with Lickey Hills, Holywell and Beaconside Primary schools and together 
we form the Grove Partnership).  You may have read Mr Edwards’ reports of 
our successes and heard about our amazingly talented gymnasts and the 
common thread is how our pupils demonstrate true sportsmanship. They are 
gracious in defeat and modest in victory and are great ambassadors for our 
school. 
This was very evident at the gymnastics National competitions which took 
place over the last Bank Holiday weekend. 
Ms Carter took 18 gymnasts to the Floor and Vault finals and the Sports 
Acrobatics finals. The boys’ floor and vault team were James P, Lucas R, Zac C, 
James S, Jude S and Dylan S-S and the girls were Bella W, Olivia W, Olivia P, 
Katie E, Nicole R and Lois H. In the Acros our boys’ pair were Dylan S-S and 
James P and our group entry was Alana W, Saskia Q, Lydia R, Chloe E, Leila W 
and Ayva O. 
Our girls’ Floor and Vault team and our Acro boys’ pair both came in fourth 
place. This is a fabulous achievement as the competition was very tough. 
All of the children gave it their all and Ms Carter is so proud of everyone.  She 
would like to give a special mention to James P, who always demonstrates the 
attitude of a true sportsman, he always chats with all the members of other 
teams, congratulates and praises other gymnasts’ performances and is a real 
ambassador, not only for the school but to the sport.  
 
So to all our gymnasts, footballers, rugby players, athletes, archers, netball 
players, tennis players, cross country runners and all our other sporting 
competitors- well done and keep up the good work! 
 
 

 

 
 

   

 
RB- George S 

RT- Florence T 
RD- Everyone for a 
great assembly 
1A- Cody G 
1H- Spencer H 
1J- Joseph B 
2CA- Dylan B  
2A- Gracie – Mae P 
2K- Freya F 
3M- Emilie M 
3P- Max M 
3C- Hamzah 
4AW- Eva A 
4VW- Oliver A 
4B- Daisy D-H 
5AD- Kaci E, Eloise L & 
Florence D  
5J- Alex H 
6L- Coden M 
6G-  
 
 
 

 
The theme for next 
week will be: 
“Determination”. 

Star of the week 

 

 
Week ending 17.05.19 
First- Falcons 272 
Joint second- Eagles 
and Owls 202 
Fourth - Hawks 155 

Team Points 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Assembly theme 

% attendance 1.9.18-10.5.19 

RD  96.7 RT 95.1 RB 95.8 

1H 95.4 1A 96.6 1J 97.0 

2K 97.5 2CA 96.6 2A 97.3 

3C 96.2 3M 97.0 3P 95.5 

4VW 97.3 4B 95.9 4AW 97.5 

5J 98.1 5AD 95.3 5L 96.0 

6L 97.4 6G 95.1 Whole school 
96.5% 

Highest Weekly Attendance w/b 6.5.19 
Congratulations to 2A (98.8%) and 3M, 4AW & 5J (all with a fantastic 100%!) for having the highest 
weekly attendance in KS1 and KS2 respectively. 
Punctuality Award:   KS1: RB   KS2:  5J  
 

 

 



              
         

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Year 6 took their SATs this week and we are really proud of their effort, resiliance and positive attitude. 
 
Some of our Year 5 pupils completed a Bikeability course which gave them the skills and the confidence 
to ride on the neighbouring roads.  
 
 
 
 
Friday 24th – PTA pop up tuck shop after school on Junior playground 
Monday 27th – Friday 31st May - Half term (school closed) 
Tuesday 4th June – Class photos 
Sports Days-  
Monday 17th June - 9.30am - 11am - Nursery (AM) + Reception (RT and RB) 
Monday 17th June - 1.30pm - 3pm - Nursery (PM and All Day) + Reception (RD) 
Tuesday 18th June - 1.30pm-3pm - Year 1 
Wednesday 19th June - 9.30am - 11am - Year 2 
Wednesday 19th June - 1.30pm - 3pm - Year 3  
Friday 21st June - 9.30am - 11am - Year 4  
Friday 21st June - 1.30pm - 3pm - Years 5 and 6 
Monday 24th June – School closed for TED day 
Friday 5th July – PTA Summer Revel 5pm-8pm 
Friday 19th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9.15am 
Friday 19th July – Last day of term 

Coming up at The Coppice 

This week at The Coppice 

Year 6 fundraising 



     
 
 
 

Community News 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School website-  http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/ 

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/main-school-newsletter-and-nursery-newsletter/ 
PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo 
Calendar- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/calendar/ 
Suggestions box- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/suggestion-box/ 
Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/ 
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